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The Air Quality Public Advisory Committee (AQPAC) is an advisory body to the 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC).

Draft Minutes for AQPAC meeting of Monday, October 24, 2005


Members Present:

Bill Butler, Mirant

Julie Crenshaw, Stewardship of Creation, Chairperson

Jill Engle Cox,

Charlie Grimes, Virginia Rural

Rodney Livingston, District Interracial Com. Environmental Equity (DICEE)

Lee Schoenecker, American Planning Assn


COG Staff 

Jeff King, Air Quality COG staff

1.  Call to Order, Adoption of Agenda 

Chairperson Julie Crenshaw called the meeting to order.  The Agenda was adopted as presented.  A quorum was not present.   

2. Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of September were not approved pending the completion of beginning paragraph(s) for section 5 on the closure of the Mirant Potomac River Generating Station.   

3. Report on MWAQC and TAC Activities
The letter that AQPAC had sent on the closing of the Mirant Potomac River Generating Station was very well received by the MWAQC.  Chairman Kaufman said he would refer our suggestions to the Executive Committee.  Those present discussed the dialog at the MWAQC meeting where they were attempting to obtain some answers on the electrical grid, transmission reliability, and Mirant’s pollution emissions.

4.  Nominating Committee
Lee Schoenecker reported for the Nominating Committee in the absence of Nominating Committee Chair Larry Zaragoza, that they would like to nominate Jill Engel-Cox for chair.  No one the Committee had asked to be vice chair was interested so they had no nomination for vice chair.    Larry Zaragoza has agreed to attend meetings if the chair cannot.  Julie, the current chair, said she would if Larry could not, but to please ask Larry first.  The group decided it would be better not to have an empty vice chair seat even though both Larry and Julie would offer their availability when Jill could not.  Lee then suggested that perhaps Brian Holmes would be vice chair.  Lee will ask him and report back.  Julie mentioned to the group that anyone can attend any MWAQC or TAC meetings if they wish.

5. Workshop on Control Measures 

MWAQC will have a workshop on control measures at their next meeting.  Everyone should have received a notification.  The format being used for control measures Jeff King said has worked quite well.  The will be a full day TAC meeting in December

6. JTWG

The JTWG met for the first time since the spring about two weeks ago.  They have began the modeling starting with clustering households.  The BRAC data has not been factored in, but will be at another go-round.  Rodney mentioned that there has been no planning for getting people out of town if there is a need to.  He believes that they need to look at this.  Charlie said they need to look at population data.  Rodney said they had, but did not know the numbers.

7.  New Business

Rodney wants to see the status of all the lawsuits and town meetings on control measures

8.  Next Meeting Date and Adjournment
The next AQPAC meeting will be Monday, November 21. The meeting adjourned.
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